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September 16, 2025 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

Madison Paul Bruhn Program 

The City of Madison will be accepting sealed bids for their Paul Bruhn Grant program. Bids shall be for 

up to six (6) projects. Bids must be submitted to the City of Madison Office of Planning, Preservation, & 

Design, on or before, October 20, 2025 at 11:00 AM in a sealed envelope with “Madison Paul Bruhn 

Program” on the outside of the envelope. Bids received after this date and time will NOT be accepted. 

BIDS CANNOT BE EMAILED OR FAXED. 

Each Bid shall be enclosed in a sealed opaque envelope, properly marked with the name, place of 

business, and phone number of the bidder and shall bear the following caption: 

Sealed Bid For: 

MADISON PAUL BRUHN PROGRAM 

C/O CITY OF MADISON PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

MADISON, INDIANA 47250 

 

Address bids to: 

MADISON PAUL BRUHN PROGRAM 

NICOLE M. SCHELL, DIRECTOR OF PLANNING 

C/O CITY OF MADISON PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

101 WEST MAINSTREET 

MADISON, INDIANA 47250 

 

A public bid opening will be held at the offices of the City of Madison, 101 West Main Street, 

Madison, Indiana immediately following the deadline for receipt of bids. Bids shall include the city of 

Madison’s work write up forms for each location. Those forms are available through the Office of 

Planning, Preservation, & Design or electronically by emailing nschell@madison-in.gov. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns with the work write-ups or in regards to bidding process, please 

give me a call at (812)265-8324.  

 

Thank you, 

Nicole M Schell 
Nicole M Schell, AICP 

Director of Planning 

City of Madison, Indiana 

http://www.madison-in.gov/
mailto:nschell@madison-in.gov

